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     It is a typical scene at a middle school dance. You can always identify the first-timers and new-
comers, especially the boys. They are lined up on the back wall, non-committal, watching and listen-
ing. They are curious, even interested, but not ready to step forward. 
     Eventually, most of them figure it out. The fun is out on the dance floor. There is little joy in being 
a spectator. Of course, if you stay on that wall too long, you are going to get stuck there. 
     Many churches have similar dynamics. But unlike 10th grade boys, some churchgoers never figure 
it out. They prefer to remain on the back wall and watch. Year after year.  
     What a shame.  
     Our mission ɀ the reason we exist ɀ ÉÓ ÔÏ ȰÍÁËÅ ÄÉÓÃÉÐÌÅÓ ÏÆ *ÅÓÕÓ #ÈÒÉÓÔ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÔÒÁÎÓÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ 
ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÌÄȢȱ !ÎÄ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎȭÔ ÍÁËÅ  ÄÉÓÃÉÐÌÅÓ ÕÎÌÅÓÓ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ Á ÄÉÓÃÉÐÌÅȢ !ÎÄ ÂÅÉÎÇ Á ÄÉÓÃÉÐÌÅ ÍÅÁÎÓ ÓÔÅÐȤ
ping away from the back wall and getting involved. It means stepping out of your comfort zone. 
     )ÔȭÓ ×ÈÅÒÅ ÔÈÅ ÆÕÎ ÉÓȢ  
     7Å ÒÅÃÅÎÔÌÙ ÈÁÄ Á ×ÅÅËÅÎÄ ÍÅÎȭÓ ÒÅÔÒÅÁÔ ÉÎ 4ÏÃÃÏÁȢ !Ó ÉÓ ÍÙ ÈÁÂÉÔȟ ) ÏÆÆÅÒÅÄ Á ÍÏÎÅÙ-back guar-
ÁÎÔÅÅ ÆÏÒ ÅÖÅÒÙ ÍÁÎ ×ÈÏ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÅÄȢ )Æȟ ÆÏÒ ÁÎÙ ÒÅÁÓÏÎȟ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ ÄÉÄÎȭÔ ÔÈÏÒÏÕÇÈÌÙ ÅÎÊÏÙ ÔÈÅ ÅØÐÅÒÉȤ
ence or feel like it was worthwhile, we would gladly refund their money. 
     I have never had anyone ask for their money back.  
     Certainly, there were some men among the 25 attendees at the retreat who were reluctant and 
ÁÐÐÒÅÈÅÎÓÉÖÅ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÇÏÉÎÇȢ 4ÈÁÔ ÄÉÄÎȭÔ ÌÁÓÔ ÌÏÎÇȢ 
     I was pleasantly surprised looking over the post-retreat evaluations. To be honest, most were too 
ËÉÎÄ ÁÎÄ ÇÅÎÅÒÏÕÓȢ 3ÏÍÅ ÍÅÎ ÒÁÔÅÄ ÅÖÅÒÙÔÈÉÎÇ Á ȰΣΡȱ ÏÎ Á ÓÃÁÌÅ ÏÆ Σ-10, from accommodations to 
ÆÏÏÄ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍȟ ÅÔÃȢ /ÔÈÅÒÓ ÓÃÏÒÅÄ ÅÖÅÒÙÔÈÉÎÇ Á ȰΫȱ ÏÒ ȰΣΡȱȢ  ) ÄÉÄÎȭÔ ÔÈÉÎË Á ÓÉÎÇÌÅ ÅÖÁÌÕÁÔÉÏÎ 
was unfair or negative. 
     It was a blessing for everyone who attended, from the first-timers to those of us who have been 
on a dozen or more retreats. Most importantly, it was a chance to grow. I was most impressed by 
the men who were willing to take a chance and step out of their comfort zones. 
     Our church was also greatly blessed recently by the seven individuals who led our Good Friday 
service. It can be intimidating and nerve-wracking to stand in front of a congregation and share a 
message based on the Scriptures. But Shelly Francis, Bailey Yobp, Sandy Kuhn-Chun, Nathan Curry, 
Gene Bates, James Tongue and Gene Jernigan were willing to answer the call to serve.  
     It was a remarkable, moving service and, as pastor of the church, it was a great joy to me to have 
seven people willing to ignore any apprehensions they might have had to step forward. It is the 
mark of a disciple. 
     ) ÁÍ ÃÏÎÖÉÎÃÅÄ ÏÕÒ ,ÏÒÄ ÉÓ ÄÏÉÎÇ ÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇ ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌ ÉÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÐÌÁÃÅȢ 7Å ÄÏÎȭÔ ×ÁÎÔ ÁÎÙÏÎÅ ÔÏ ÍÉÓÓ 
out on all the fun.  
     $Ï ÙÏÕ ÆÅÅÌ ÌÉËÅ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ ÒÅÁÄÙ ÔÏ ÔÁËÅ ÔÈÅ ÎÅØÔ ÓÔÅÐ ÉÎ ÄÉÓÃÉÐÌÅÓÈÉÐȩ #ÁÌÌ ÍÅ ÁÎÄ ÌÅÔȭÓ ÔÁÌË ÁÂÏÕÔ ÉÔȢ 

~ Pastor Glenn    
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    Saturday, May 13th is our Annual Spring Bar-B-Que. As always, your help 
and support are needed by your service, donations, purchases and pres-
ence. Enthusiastic Ebenezer members are needed in order for this event 
to be a success. We need volunteers to serve on kitchen and drive thru 
teams and as prayer warriors, food runners, setup/clean-up and musicians.   

    The week is filled with activityɂWednesday and Thursday are shopping 
days. Friday is a day of preparation and we always need help setting up 
the dining room, putting up tents, tables and chairs, and cleaning up the 
grounds. Food preparation will be an all-day event, as Dwight Pardue will 
spend the day at the smoker, Bill Humphrey will be making the stew, and 
others will be preparing the slaw. Donations are always appreciatedɂas 
we need homemade baked goods (individually packaged), soft drinks and 
water. 

    This is a great time to come and enjoy the fellowship and ministry that 
this outreach program provides in our community. This is one of our pri-
mary fundraisers and we are requesting the support of everyone. Tell your 
neighbors, friends, relatives and coworkers to head on over for some 
GREAT FOOD on May 13th!  

    We will take phone orders and credit cards are accepted.  Customers 
may eat-in or take-out in the drive thru. 

    The sheets are now posted on the bulletin board in the hallway for vol-
unteers to sign up. 

    0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÍÁÒË ÙÏÕÒ ÃÁÌÅÎÄÁÒÓ ÁÎÄ ȰÓÁÖÅ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÔÅȱȢ )Æ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ ÁÎÙ ÑÕÅÓȤ
tions or suggestions, please call Jill Marden at 404-272-2989 or email at 
jmarden@southeastrestoration.com.   
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malindajernigan@bellsouth.net 
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susan.yanevich@gmail.com 
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Gigi Curry 

gildacurry@hotmail.com 
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Spring BBQɂMay 13 
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Thank you Dennis Norton for 
making the beautiful new 

cross at the church entrance. 
And thank you to all who 

helped to install it and those 
who prayed over it!  

 

 ALTAR FLOWERS ACOLYTE 

MAY 7 Shelly Francis Phillip Cordone 

MAY 14 Nina Shields Grace Valenzuela 

MAY 21 Scottie Crain Anna Yobp 

MAY 28 Todd and Pam Gibson Kendrick Chun 

JUNE 4 Kenton and Sandy Chun Maya Tongue 

JUNE 11 June Butler Benjamin Hood 

JUNE 18 Dennis and Bobbi Norton Phillip Cordone 

JUNE 25 Erick and Candace Youngberg Grace Valenzuela 


